Brian Clapper P.O. Box 986 National City, CA. 91950 Bclapper51@gmail.com

Armando Vergara, Acting City Manager 1243 National City Blvd National City, CA 91950

Dear Mr. Vergara,

The National City Host Lions Club is hosting its annual 4th of July Carnival from June 30, 2023 – July 4, 2023, at Kimball Park in National City. We have already submitted our TUP for the Carnival. We would greatly appreciate the City's generous assistance to bring this Carnival to life. A donation of \$7,750 would enable us to create a magical Carnival for all of our residents. In addition, the deferment of a fire permit fee would greatly help.

The National City Lions Club has been a part of National City for over 75 years. Our organization is committed to assisting our residents with free eye care and glasses. In a typical year:

- The Lions Club donates 500 pairs of glasses to children in the community
- Assists with scholarships such as the Miss National City Scholarship Program

Our Motto is "We Serve" - and where there is a need, there is a Lion!

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at bclapper51@gmail.com.

